Dukes County Emergency Management Minutes

March 6, 2007

7:00p.m.

Dukes County Building

Present:
Charles Cotnoir, Chris Cini, Dan Bryant, Peter Martel, Spencer Booker, Rich Townes, Bill Smith and Deb Cini, scribe. 

Minutes:

The minutes of February 13, 2007 were approved as written. 

Voting:

A suggestion was proposed to vote for the new chairman by secret written ballot. Mr. Townes suggested we change the rules to allow for the rotation of the chairmanship. Discussion ensued.  Mr. Booker requested a copy of the bylaws to see what the outline of the election process was. The bylaws reflected there is an election procedure of the election and not rotation of the chairman and vice chairman every year. 

Mr. Martel motioned to rotate the chairmanship. Mr. Townes seconded. The vote was as follows:

3 for and 3 against with 1 abstention 

Mr. Cini, Mr. Bryant, Mr. Cotnoir nay

Mr. Martel, Mr. Townes, Mr. Booker yah

Mr. Smith abstains. 

Mr. Cini stated concerns regarding the rotation of the chairmanship with regards to motivating the group. Mr. Bryant also stated similar concerns. 

Mr. Townes stated he does not believe this is a group that would languish. 

Mr. Cotnoir stated with our present system each member has a choice in whether to be involved at the level of the chairman.  It is a lot more work than just doing minutes and if we are going in the direction of the information system and it is going to get worse. We can either revote or table this discussion until next month. 

Mr. Booker also stated there is going to be much more work as the group is working on the 5013(c) classification. 

Second vote:

2 in favor, 3 against, 2 abstentions

Mr. Martel nominated Mr. Booker for chairmanship. Mr. Cini nominated Mr. Cotnoir for chairmanship. Mr. Booker nominated Mr. Cini for Vice-Chairman. 

A secret ballot was agreed to and the results are as follows: 

Chairman:

3 votes for Mr. Cotnoir

1 Chad

1 vote for Mr. Booker


Vice Chairman:

4 votes for Mr. Cini

Mr. Townes abstained. 

EM Consortium:

Mr. Cini advised the group of the status of the creation of the Emergency Management consortium. Mr. Burston is unable to attend this meeting but does need to speak with all of us regarding specific software. EOPS has given him the money to proceed with this project. Mr. Cini stated he his going to speak with the West Tisbury accountant as to how the is to be structured.  

Multi-Hazard System:

Mr. Townes stated no new news as of yet. 

New Business:

Mr. Martel stated the following:

April 28, 29 8a-4p  ICS 400

May 5th and 6th  Steamship Authority Drill. Times and dates to be confirmed. 

The chairman of Board of Selectmen from all of the towns met today. No update.

EMS MIP Plan: The first draft is out there and Mr. Martel requested a copy of Mr. Rose. 

Mr. Martel’s CERT Team so far at 45 members and includes pet care.  Petsmart Charities has given him a $5000 grant for cages and supplies. 

Mr. Martel stated that he is on the State committee for setting up ISCU’s at MEMA. 

Mr. Martel also stated that he is stockpiling gloves and masks etc. 

Mr. Booker was able to increase his budget at FINCOM in Aquinnah and also offered the GSA price for Mustang Suits for EM. 

Mr. Cini is working on achieving storage space within his town. 

The next date is to be determined based on Mr. Burston’s schedule.

Meeting adjourned at 8:25p.m. 

These minutes respectfully submitted by Deborah Cini, scribe.

